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INVITATION LETTER 

Dear colleagues! 

In the present difficult conditions and martial law in Ukraine, the Department of Clinical 

Anatomy and Operative Surgery continues its scientific activity. Poltava State Medical 

University invites you to attend the First Ukrainian International Morphological 

Symposium held during June 16-17, 2022 with the theme "Recent advances in clinical 

anatomy and operative surgery in the modern medicine and dentistry development" 

(according to the register of congresses, symposiums and scientific-practical conferences for 

2022, Certificate № 685 dated September 3, 2021). 

Program issues: 

• The use of morphological research in modern medicine and dentistry development.

• Prospects for morphological and clinical research development.

• Modern medical achievements.

• Modern achievements of dentistry.

• Modern achievements and prospects for higher medical education development.

The official symposium languages are Ukrainian and English. 

Symposium Proceedings will be published in the scientific-practical journal - "Bulletin of 

problems in biology and medicine" in articles form. Articles requirements can be found on the 

official journal website here. 

The Symposium materials in the thesis form will be published in the journal addition, 

which will be posted in electronic form on the "Bulletin of problems in biology and medicine" 

website separately. 

The requirements for the design of abstracts can be found here. 

The Symposium materials will have E-ISSN, each publication will be assigned by DOI. 

Each participant will receive a personal certificate of continuous professional 

development with a unique number generated by the database of the Testing Center of the 

Ministry of Health of Ukraine, in case of symposium participation. 

Articles and thesis are accepted till May 15, 2022. 

https://vpbm.com.ua/en/article-requirements
https://drive.google.com/file/d/180686gsw0mtEf6Xa1pasvpbQHmg2PKrQ/view?usp=sharing


The material should be submitted by e-mail - visnik.umsa@ukr.net with the note 

Symposium. Сontact phone numbers: (0532) 60-96-12, 60-95-84, +380506686851; 

+380982023431 - Professor Pronina Olena Mykolayivna. 

More detailed information about the publication can be found on the official journal 

website: https://vpbm.com.ua. 

For additional information contact: 36011, Poltava, 23 Shevchenka Street, PDMU: 

Head of the Department of Clinical Anatomy and Operative Surgery - prof. Bilash Serhiy 

Mykhaylovych, tel. (099) 674 87 24; 

Professor of the Department of Clinical Anatomy and Operative Surgery - prof. Pronina Olena 

Mykolayivna, tel. (050) 668 68 51 

 


